
Appendix A

Recommendations to Council from Cabinet - February 2016

That Council approve:

1 The new Corporate Plan 2016/20 as provided at Appendix B.

2 The Revenue estimates for the 2016/17 budget and the medium term Capital 
Programme estimates 2016/19, as detailed in the Medium Term Financial 
Strategy Report 2016/19 (Appendix C).

3 Band D Council Tax of £1,261.95 representing an increase of 3.75%. This 
arises from the provisional finance settlement allowing up to a 2% additional 
charge to fund Adult Social Care pressures (Appendix C, Section 2).

4 The 2016/17 non ring-fenced Specific Grants, and that any amendments to 
particular grants will be reported to Council if further information is received 
from Government Departments or other funding bodies (Appendix C, Annex 
8).

5 The 2016/17 Capital Grants, and that any amendments to particular grants will 
be reported to Council if further information is received from Government 
Departments or other funding bodies (Appendix C, Annex 9).

6 The relevant Portfolio Holder to agree the use of additional Specific Grants 
received in conjunction with the Finance Portfolio Holder as further updates to 
the 2016/17 funding position are received.

7 The recommended Prudential Indicators for Capital Financing (Appendix C, 
Annex 11).

8 The Children and Families Portfolio Holder to agree any necessary 
amendment to the 2016/17 Dedicated Schools Grant (DSG) of £147m and the 
associated policy proposals, in the light of further information received from 
DfE, pupil number changes, further academy transfers and the actual balance 
brought forward from 2015/16 (Appendix C, Annex 8). 

9 The recommended Reserves Strategy, and the proposal to contribute £1m 
from General Reserves to an Earmarked Reserve for the on-going costs of 
Planning Appeals (Appendix C, Annex 13).

That Council recognises that Cabinet has noted:

10 The Budget Engagement exercise undertaken by the Council, as set out in the 
attached (Appendix C, Annex 2).



11 The comments of the Council’s Chief Operating Officer (Section 151 Officer), 
contained within the MTFS Report, regarding the robustness of estimates and 
level of reserves held by the Council based on these budget proposals 
(Appendix C, Comment from the Chief Operating Officer).

12 The risk assessment detailed in the MTFS Report (Appendix C, Annex 5).

13 That the estimates and profiling contained within the proposed Capital 
Programme 2016/17 to 2018/19 reflect the scale of ambition and future 
investment plans of the Council. The programme may vary to take advantage 
of external funding opportunities, maximise private sector investment, 
prudential borrowing considerations, operational capacity and to ensure 
optimal delivery of the overall programme (Appendix C, Annex 12).

14 That projects will be robustly governed through the Executive Monitoring 
Board. The Council’s Finance Procedure Rules will always apply should any 
changes in spending requirements be identified (Appendix C, Annex 12).


